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Transmitted by the expert from Sweden
1.
Sweden understands the intent of the proposal from IATA and we agree with some parts of the proposal.
2.
Sweden supports the amendment of the definition for “outer packaging”. We believe the proposed wording corresponds to the requirements stated in packing instructions such as P130, P132(a) and P600..
3.
Additionally, we support to clarify what kind of outer packagings that should be used in the different packing instructions as proposed by IATA, but we would suggest to explicitly mention what kind of outer packagings are permitted to make the provisions more user-friendly. This has been done in packing instruction P600 shown below. 

	P600
	PACKING INSTRUCTION 
	P600

	This instruction applies to UN Nos. 1700, 2016 and 2017.

	The following packagings are authorized, provided the general provisions of 4.1.1 and 4.1.3 are met:

Outer packagings (1A2, 1B2, 1N2, 1H2, 1D, 1G, 4A, 4B, 4C1, 4C2, 4D, 4F, 4G, 4H2) meeting the packing group II performance level. The articles shall be individually packaged and separated from each other using partitions, dividers, inner packagings or cushioning material to prevent inadvertent discharge during normal conditions of carriage.

Maximum net mass: 75 kg 


4.
As a result, a selected number of outer packagings would be stated specifically in P004, P901, P902 and P903. We believe this procedure would be more user-friendly instead of only referring to P002 in the mentioned packing instructions. Furthermore, according to P002, jerricans are permitted, but these packagings would not be suitable for articles such as batteries, fuel cell cartridges, in the packing instructions referred to above.
5.
However, we have concerns about the proposed amendment of the definition for “combination packaging”. We are not convinced that there is a need to change this definition.  With the proposed amendment of the definition for “outer packaging”, we are uncertain that a change is really necessary.
6.
Before any decision is taken to amend the definition of “combination packaging”, we believe it is important to consider the consequences in other parts, e.g chapter 6.1 of the regulations. In chapter 6.1 “combination packagings” appear several times (for example 6.1.5.2.1 and 6.1.5.1.6.3).
____________

